


 

 

 
However, because of the CAA’s AMS and the co-sponsored Masterplan work, we now 
understand it is important that: 
 

1. The impact of the AMS and the Masterplan work on your proposed change is 
included in your Design Principles; and 

2. Your stakeholders are made aware of the way in which the AMS is reflected in your 
Design Principles, and that this is of particular importance to your airspace change 
proposal. 

 
For these reasons we have concluded that it is necessary to see the following concepts 
reflected and adopted in your Design Principles 
 
Subject to the overriding design principle of maintaining a high standard of safety, the 
highest priority principle of this airspace change that cannot be discounted is that it accords 
with the CAA’s published Airspace Modernisation Strategy (CAP 1711) and any current or 
future plans associated with it. 
 
Process Requirements 
 
As you have already completed the stakeholder engagement necessary for Design 
Principles and because you have already passed Gateway 1 
 

 Please develop an additional design principle that meets the guidance above;  
 Please bring this to the attention of your stakeholders that worked with you on your 

design principles; and 
 Please engage with your stakeholders as needed in order that they understand the 

impact of this additional design principle on your proposal  
 
We will assess the extent to which this has satisfactorily be completed at Gateway 2. 
 
If you have any queries about this process, please contact your CAA Account Manager. 

 
 
Further explanation of the Co-ordinated Modernisation Design Principle and why it is 
important to your proposal 
 
The CAA’s AMS (CAP 1711) describes what airspace modernisation must deliver, drawn 
from relevant national and international policy and law. Paragraphs 3.5-3.7 set out factors 
that airspace modernisation must deliver, drawn from section 70 of the Transport Act 2000 
and relevant policy, such as: 
 

 the need to increase aviation capacity in the South East;  
 for this growth to be sustainable; and  
 for the need to make the best use of existing runways.  
 

In addition, as set out in paragraph 1.25 and 3.1 of the CAA’s AMS, the government’s 
Airports National Policy Statement makes clear that capacity (accommodating additional 
runway capacity at Heathrow and making best possible use of existing infrastructure) is the 
context of airspace modernisation.   
 
Given this policy context, the CAA and DfT, as co-sponsors of airspace modernisation, 
commissioned NERL to create a single coordinated implementation plan for airspace 
changes focussing initially on in Southern England (a south-east airspace change 






